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Environmental compatibility of Kendrion INTORQ products 
 
Dear Sir or Madam,  
 
Thank you for your inquiry regarding the environmental compatibility of our products. We are certified 

according to ISO 9001:2015 and 14001:2015 standards. Within the scope of our current activities, we 

can confirm compliance with the EU Chemicals Regulation 1907/2006 (REACH), the German 

Electrical and Electronic Equipment Act "ElektroG", as well as the EU Directive 2011/65/EU "RoHS" 

and the extension 2015/863, and the 2012/19/EU "WEEE", the Waste Directive EU 2018/851, the 

"Dodd-Frank Act" and the EU Regulation 2017/821. 

 
With its release on January 23, 2024 the European Chemicals Agency ECHA has added other 

substances to the SVHC candidate list - the list of Substances of Very High Concern. As a 

"downstream user," Kendrion INTORQ GmbH is not required to have these substances registered or 

approved, but we are happy to comply with our information duties under Article 33. This article states 

that the presence of a SVHC must be declared if the concentration of the substance in the product 

exceeds 0.1 mass percent. The use of SVHC listed in Annex XIV (substances subject to approval) is 

also prohibited or restricted under Article 56. According to our current knowledge, our rectifiers and 

magnetic powder clutches and brakes may contain the following SVHC from the candidate list 

(applicable since January 23, 2024) in a proportion greater than 0.1 mass percent: 

 

Substance of Very High Concern (SVHC) CAS- No. Date 

Lead 7439-92-1 06/27/2018 
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If contrary to expectations, other information should become available, we will, of course, inform you 

of this. These products fully comply with the requirements concerning substances subject to approval 

(Annex XIV).  

 

The latest RoHS Directive 2011/65/EU regulates the marketing and use of certain hazardous 

substances in electrical and electronic equipment listed in Annex II. The Delegated Directive (EU) 

2015/863 added other substances to Annex II with effect from July 15, 2022, restricting their use in 

electrical and electronic equipment as well. According to our current knowledge, some of our supplier 

parts in the rectifier and magnetic powder clutches and brakes product range may contain the 

hazardous substance lead listed in Annex II in excess of the maximum permissible concentration of 

0.1% in homogeneous materials. Annex III of the RoHS Directive allows for exemptions from the 

restrictions set out in Annex II. Among other things, Exemption 6c provides for a possible mass content 

of up to 4% lead for copper alloys. Some of our product components contain copper alloys with a lead 

content of up to 4%. Components containing such an alloy and their associated products fall under 

this exemption and are also RoHS compliant. 

 

This declaration of conformity is based on information provided by our suppliers. 

 
With kind regards 
 
Kendrion INTORQ GmbH 
 
     
        
 
Lars Knoke      Alexander Willig 
Managing Director     Head of Environmental Management 
 


